
Neighborhood-wide meeting 
Welcome 

May 23, 2012 

First Lutheran Church 



Platinum 

Please 

Support our 

Sponsors 

who Support 

ONEN 

New Gold Sponsor 



Ways to stay informed 

Eblasts 
-Lost Pets 

-Security Alerts 
-Weekly Digests 
-ONEN Events 

Redesigned Website- Updated Frequently 



Agenda 
7:00  -Meet your Board 

7:05  -President's Address 

7:10  -ONEN Scholarship 

7:15  -Dog of the Year 

7:20  -Treasurer's Report 

7:25  -Historic Preservation/ Entryway Sign Plans  

7:35  -Friends of Monument Valley Park 

7:40  -Tree Program 

7:45-8:30 –Open Forum 



Board of Directors: 
Representing the 
Neighborhood 

 

•Our board comes from all 
over the neighborhood 

 

•We are looking for a 
neighbor to represent the 
homes north of the 
hospital 



New Board Members 

New 

• Patrick Stevens- 1800 Cascade 

• Dave Munger- 1300 Wood 

• Bill Rogers- 1200 Wahsatch 

• Dan Gross- 2100 Cascade 

Returning 

• Pat Doyle- 1800 Wood 



President's Address 
 

Vic Appugliese 



An interactive 
version of this 
map can be 
found on 
oldnorthend.org 



ONEN Scholarship Presentation 
 

Cathy Mundy 



Dog of the Year 
 

Charles Wentworth 
2010-2011 

Shiloh 
2011-2012 

???? 
2012-2013 

Presented by Ellen Jeffers 



Nominees- Owners 

• Rook- Terry & Susan 

 

 

 

 

• Daisy- Anna & Kate 

 

 

 

• Jasper- Sharon  

 

 

 

 

• Joey- Julie 

 



Recognition 

• Rook- Humanitarian Dog of the Year 

• Daisy- Sport Dog of the Year 

• Jasper- Therapy Dog of the Year 

• Joey-  Retail Dog of the year  

 

But there can only be one ONEN Dog of the 
Year…. 



2012-2013 ONEN Dog of the Year 
 

• Wood Avenue 

• Certified Therapy 
Dog  

• Visits Cancer Center 
on Fillmore every 
Thursday 

• Helps calm and 
train foster dogs 

 
Jasper 



Treasurer's Report 

Terry Darby 

 

Click to view Financials  

http://oldnorthend.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/05/Onen-Financials-4-30-12.pdf


Historic Preservation 
Jen Lovell 

• ONEN  

 Book 

 

 

 

• Wood Avenue Walking 
Tour on May 27 

 

 

 

 

 

• Plaque Program 

 



Historic Preservation 
Jen Lovell 

• Window Restoration 
Workshop 

 

 

 

 

• Entryway Signs 
 

• Street Signs 

 

 

 

 

 

• Oral History Project 

 



Old North End Neighborhood 

Spring Meeting 

 

May 23, 2012 

Teri Peisner,  FMVP Board Member 

 



 
Monument Valley Park Rocks! 

 

Repair and 

preservation of 

unique stone walls 

constructed in 1907 

& during the 1930’s 

WPA era.  

 



Missing Stones Crumbling Stonework 



Vegetation Growth 

Incompatible Patchwork 

Crack in Retaining Wall 
 



• FMVP awarded $10,250 grant to conduct a Conditions 
Assessment 

• Conditions Assessment: 
• Document stonework’s existing conditions 

• Summarize results of the structural analysis 

• Describe the causes of distress 

• Preservation Plan:  Prioritize repairs, propose phases of  
work, and provide cost estimates 

 

 



Fieldwork for Conditions Assessment 

 

 

Architectural Conservator 

and Structural Masonry 

Engineer  completed the 

fieldwork  in April 2012. 





First Draft of Conditions Assessment  

First Draft of Conditions 

Assessment Report 

Under Review 

 

•Categorizes Features into Three 

Priority Levels for Repairs 

•Describes Phases of Work and 

Recommended Repairs and 

Treatments 

•Provides Cost Estimates for 40 

Features -- $850,000  



On Saturday, April 21, 2012, volunteers joined Mayor Bach for a  

Spirit of the Springs Park Clean-up 







    

   JULY 9th Sister Brothers 
 

   JULY 16th The Mitguards 
 

   JULY 23rd Durango Drifters 
 

 

CONCERT  TIME: 
         7-8 PM 

 



• Bring Your Own Picnic 

•  To the Park’s Pavilion 5:00 pm 

• SSS4, Barbershop Quartet 

• Birthday Cake 
While 

Enjoying: 

• Tour of the Park 6:30 pm 

Co-Hosted by HPA and Friends of MVP 



www.fmvp.net 



2012 Tree Program 
 Linda Buffetti  

• 1300 trees since 2004 

• 100 Trees 

• Drought and Disease 
resistant 

• City of Colorado Springs 
Forest Division and Trees 
Across Colorado 

• trees@oldnorthend.org 

• 630-0836 

 

mailto:trees@oldnorthend.org


Trees for Schools 
 Linda Buffetti  

• 8 for Steele Elementary 

• 7 for Lincoln Elementary 



Thank you Vic 

 

Your President hard at work…Again Tree Storage-a.k.a Vic’s Yard 



Questions? 

• Thank You to our 
sponsor, First Lutheran 
Church, for their 
hospitality 

 

 

• Don’t forget new trees 
need water 



Platinum 

Please 

Support our 

Sponsors 

who Support 

ONEN 

New Gold Sponsor 


